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   14th October 2011
Re: National Induction Programme for Teachers/An Clár Náisiúnta Ionduchtaithe do Mhúinteoirí
Dear Principal,

The National Induction Programme for Teachers/An Clár Náisiúnta Ionduchtaithe do Mhúinteoirí (NIPT) will evolve as a cross-sectoral programme in the coming year. A National Co-ordinator, Billy Redmond, has been appointed at post-primary level and will work with Mary Burke, National Co-ordinator (Primary) to implement the National Induction Programme for Teachers in the school year 2011-2012.

The NIPT, in collaboration with the Education Centre Network, will provide a series of workshops for all Newly Qualified Teachers (NQTs), regardless of employment status, during the school year 2011-2012. The workshops will be available to all primary NQTs and other primary teachers who are completing the probationary process in accordance with DES Circular 0047/2011 (www.education.ie). The workshop sessions will also be available to all NQTs at post-primary level who are at the beginning of their teaching career, usually the first year after qualifying.
In order to facilitate a smooth transition to a cross-sectoral programme the first four workshops will run as outlined below for the NQTs at primary level before Hallowe’en. These workshops will be available to all post-primary NQTs on dates to be announced later. It is most important that if there is an NQT in your school that he/she register with the local Education Centre immediately so that he/she may be contacted when dates are agreed for the various workshops. 
The work-shops in term 1 (September – November 2011) will focus on the following areas of professional development:
	Working as a professional: What is involved? 
	Primary 

	Planning and Preparation: What is required?
	Primary

	Classroom Management and Organisation: What do I need to focus on?
	Primary 

	Working with Parents: What is effective practice?
	Primary 

	The workshops above will be offered to Post Primary NQTS from November 2011

	Child Protection – Ensuring best practice: What do I need to know? 
	Primary and Post Primary

	Practical Assessment in my classroom: How? 
	Primary and Post Primary 


The workshops are designed with a practical focus and will afford Newly Qualified Teachers (NQTs) opportunities to meet and talk with other NQTs.  The workshops will be facilitated by trained facilitators who are practising teachers from primary and post-primary levels. Support will be provided to NQTs throughout the year in the areas of literacy and numeracy.
Newly Qualified Teachers should contact their local Education Centre to book a place on these workshops. See flyer on our website for a more detailed description of each workshop. Dates and venues for all workshops are available also on www.teacherinduction.ie and www.ateci.ie.  Teachers may access the list of Education Centres on www.ateci.ie .
The Registration Form included with this letter should be completed by the NQT and returned to West Cork  Education Centre by Friday 28th October  2011.  This form can also be downloaded from your local Education Centre website.
I would be most grateful if you would bring this information to the attention of Newly Qualified Teachers (NQTs) in your school community and encourage them to avail of this opportunity for professional support and development.
Please do not hesitate to contact the Centre for further information or with any query.

Yours sincerely,
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________________

Director.

